
Attachment B: Recommended Budget for Battery Electric Land Care 
Workshop 

The Environmental Programs Committee (EPC) is recommending that the City Council approve a budget 
of $6,500 to bring a workshop to Atherton to train landscapers on battery electric land care equipment 
and operations. The budget includes: 

Budget Item Amount
American Green Zone Alliance 
Training Fee 

$3,000

Postage for mailer to all 
households

$500

Printing for mailer to all 
households

$2,000

Refreshments for Attendees 
(estimated 50) 

$500

Marketing and Outreach 
Expenses 

$500

TOTAL $6,500


